
 

 

                     IronOaks Tennis Club(IOTC) 
Board Meeting Minutes 

February 5, 2019 
1PM – Arts and Crafts Painting Room 

 
 ATTENDEES Joe Azzaro(Pres),Bill Gurovich(V Pres),Dar Brasch(Play Director), 
                                 Susan Brown(Membership),Doug Swanson(Treasurer),Mike Davin(Play Director) 
                                 Kwong Young(Tennis Pro),Carol Mellinger(Secry)                                 
 
The January 2019 IOTC minutes were approved by the board. 
 
Doug Swanson handed out the January 2019 Cash Flow report and the IOTC Budget Plan 2018-
2019 and the budget was discussed. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Jason Morton Tournament 2/28-03/03/2019 
 
   Sponsorship:         Kolb Realty – Sponsor and has paid. 
                                 Young Realty – Pending to be a sponsor (Kwong will followup) 
                                 360 Physical Fitness – Sponsor,  
                                 A1 Golf Carts – Pending to be a Sponsor 
                                 RAD – Many contacts but no return calls for sponsorship 
                                 Orbitel – Joe Azzaro will contact for sponsorship 
                                 Robson – Joe Azzaro will contact for sponsorship\ 
                                 Local Members – 3 Sponsors have contributed 
                                 Landscapers – Bluestar is involved still pending 
   Entry Status: 
Kwong Young said there are 34 entrants so far for the tournament. Kwong said Matt informed him 
that most entrants occur closer to the deadline date. The trifold brochure was discussed and Joe will 
check with Pam Barker about getting them printed. 
 
   Facilities: 
Doug Swanson distributed to Joe Azzaro a list of 14 items that need to be done for the facilities and 
said Pam Barker worked with this last year.  Joe said he would take the list and review it with Pam 
Barker for this year’s event. 
 
   Publicity: 
Kwong Young said posters have been put in tennis facilities in the area.  Carol Mellinger volunteered 
to do the poster to thank the sponsors for the event. Kwong and Carol will work on the poster that will 
be posted at the event. The committee discussed using trifold brochures as well as the online 
systems to promote the event.  Currently Matt Gleason is doing everything online only. Dar will have 
her husband write an article in the Splash for the event.  Joe will call Ed Rockland to see if he wrote 



 

 

anything for the event this year. Matt Gleason is managing the registration and Kwong Young will ask 
him if he has signs to use for the registration desk. 
 
   Awards: 
The awards are going to be cash and Doug Swanson said he will not be present during the 
tournament so Azzaro could be a backup incase he cannot get the winning envelops ready. Kwong 
Young will inform Doug Swanson of the award amounts as soon as he gets them from Matt Gleason. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Kwong Young had Susan Brown draw the winner for the January free lesson. The name she drew 
was Pam Bangen. 
 
Oakwood Members 7.0 USTA Team Won Nationals 
 
Kwong Young showed a new sign that announced our members from a USTA 7.0 team winning the 
National USTA 65+ Tournament. It had all the names of the players.  Mike Davin asked if the IOTC 
would pay for the cake to celebrate the team on February 8, 2019 at 1PM at the IronOaks tennis 
center. The board agreed to pay for the cake. 
 
Mixed Doubles (March 18 – 23, 2019) 
 
After some discussion about whether the previous year winners should be able to play in the following 
year, the board decided that the play directors have the authority to make these decisions. 
 
Fashion Show (April 6, 2019) 
 
Judy Gahide is making an attempt to include all pickleball players to this event. The IOTC fully 
supports the pickleball members to join the tennis members in this event for this year. 
 
Ironwood Tennis Courts Usage in Chelsea System 
 
Mike Davin presented the documents(see attachment) that was used to not add the 2 tennis courts in 
Ironwood to the Chelsea System. This was in 2007 and further work needs to be done on this issue. 
Since 4 clay courts have been removed for pickleball and parking, we feel it would be beneficial to 
add the 2 tennis courts located in Ironwood to the Chelsea system during prime time. 
                                  
IronOaks Tennis Charity Dance (March 23, 2019) 
 
Carol Mellinger asked if there is a negative figure from the dinner/band bill if IOTC would pick up the 
balance.  She said they want to make 100% of the raffle/basket/silent auctions to go to the charity. In 
the past IOTC has paid for the band, but this year they have decreased the band amount but still 
might have a negative balance. IOTC agreed to pay if there is a negative balance. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:35PM and the next meeting is Tuesday, March 5th at 1PM in Arts 
and Crafts Painting Room. 


